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2019 Diary 
 

June 
 

Fri 14 Å Prep Transition  
   Session 2.15pm 
 

Thur 20 Å LT2 Gallery Night 
 

Tues 25 Å LT3 Edendale  
   Excursion 
 Å Public Speaking 
   Graduation session 
 

Wed 26 Å 3 Way Conferences 
   Student Free Day 
 

Thur 27 Å Special Lunch Day 
 Å Pyjama Day 
 

Fri 28 Å Last Day Term 2 
 

July 
 

Mon 15 Å Term 3 commences 
 

Fri 26 Å AFL clinic 
   Whole school 
 

Mon 29 Å LT2 Swimming 
   Commences 
 

August 
 

Mon 5 Å LT1 Swimming 
   Commences 
 

Wed 7 Å LT3 Camp 
 

Thur 15 Å Munchie Crunchie  
   Day 
 

Tues 20 Å School Nurse Visit 
 

Wed 21 Å School Nurse Visit 
 

Thur 22 Å Tony Bones 
   Whole school 
 
 

 

Cold/ Flu Season 
 

The cold and flu season has certainly hit with a vengeance affecting    
students and staff alike. We appreciate the support of parents keeping 
unwell students at home ï particularly when they have nasty coughs,   
fever or are contagious. We ask that you monitor your children carefully 
and whilst they need to be home when sick ensuring that they get back to 
school as soon as possible. Every lost day of school can have a              
significant impact on a studentôs learning and their social connections 
with other students.  
 

Pupil Free Day 
 

A reminder that the Three Way Conferences are scheduled for Wednesday June 26. 
Please find below information from Katherine Butcher our Assessment and         
Reporting coordinator and also the instructions for booking a time with teachers. 
This day is a Pupil Free Day and students are expected to attend for their Interview 
Time only on this day.  
 

Congratulations  
 

James, Kris and Win Lumsden on the safe arrival of  
 

                              ñSullivan Phillipò,  
 

born on May 29. Wishing you all the best for your growing family! 
 

Kim Bride 
Principal 

 
 

Student Reporting and Three Way Conferences 
  
Assessment and reporting are vital processes which provide information about what 
students know and can do, and to make recommendations for studentsô future    
learning. Student assessment and reporting to parents is an important component of 
the work teachers undertake. Teachers assess students regularly to inform their 
teaching and to ensure that they plan for the needs of individual students.  
  

Learning Portfolios 
  
Learning Portfolios are assembled systematically over the semester to show         
evidence of student progress. The pieces that are selected for the portfolios show 
the various stages of development of each individual student. These examples 
demonstrate the strengths and areas for future learning as well as indicating the     
studentôs progression across variety of curriculum areas covered during the          
semester. 
  

Student Reports 
  
Student reports provide you with a brief, summative overview of your 
childôs performance during the first half of the year. These are supported by the 3 

Uniform Shop Roster 
 

June 
 

Mon     17 Sam  & 
  Liz D 
 

Wed     19 Sarah & 
  Jo 
 

Mon    24 Liz K & 
  Billie-Rose 
 

Wed    26 Mary & 
  Pedda 
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Way Conferences that are scheduled for Wednesday 
June 26. Together with the portfolios and the        
reporting checklists, a rich understanding about your 
childôs learning is able to be shared. 
 

Reporting Checklists 
 

Reporting checklists show student achievement 
across the areas of the curriculum covered within our 
inquiry units and in specialist classes. Corresponding 
portfolio pieces and observations in the classroom 
determine where students sit within the five-point 
scale. You will receive more information about the 
five-point scale with the reporting package coming 
home next Friday.  
 

3 Way Conferences 
  
3 Way Conferences offer parents the opportunity to 
share and discuss the progress of their child in       
partnership with all concerned: student - parent - 
teacher. We know that feedback is one of the most 
powerful influences on learning and achievement and 
we provide this opportunity so that students can      
reflect on their learning and teachers can give some 
feedback so that goals for future learning can be     
encouraged.  
  
As part of this process, 3 Way Conference            
appointments will be conducted during the final 
week of Term Two (Monday 24 - Thursday 27 
June). Unless your childôs teacher has offered other 
options most of these conferences will occur on June 
26 which is a Student Free Day.  Bookings for these 
conferences will be facilitated by the óSchool          
Interviewsô online system where parents can select 
the teacher, then a time that is suitable for them. An 
easy to follow guide is attached to this newsletter. It 
has all the information required to enable you to     
access the booking site 
at: www.schoolinterviews.com.au and complete the 
bookings for your child/ren. 
 

Bookings will open Monday 17 June at 9.00am 
and must be finalised before Friday 21 June at 
4pm, when bookings for this event will close. 
 

Please find attached School interview online           
information sheet which has the link and code for you 
to book your interview time. 
 

The School Interviews site can also be accessed      
directly from Flexibuzz. 
 

Kathryn Butcher 

 
 
 
 
 

Library news 
 

Our beautiful new library resource centre continues 
to thrive as we move well in to term 2. At all times 
of day we see students and teachers utilising our 
wonderful flexible spaces to inquire, create 
knowledge, share ideas, collaborate in pairs and 
groups, co-teach, meet together, work independently, 
borrow books, read quietly, learn and research.   

 
 
Learning Team 2 have 
been óbook tastingô our 
sensational new picture 
books.  
 
 
 

We now have a parent borrowing 
section. 
We are pleased to inform our parent 
and adult community that we have 
set aside some shelves in our       
library space especially for you! A 
local book club (reading together 
for over 17 years) has generously 
provided some wonderful books to 
get us started. There are some    
classics, contemporary narratives 

and biographies in our selection. Over the coming 
months we will be adding to the books available,  
also including some up to date resources to assist 
families with childhood issues. You are very       
welcome to browse and borrow from these shelves. 
The borrowing system is very simple, but if youôd 
like assistance library staff are available on Tuesday 
afternoons to give you a hand. Weôd love to see you 
in our library. 
 

We have been cataloguing lots of amazing new 
fiction chapter books. Stand by for more          
marvelous reading! We have over 120 amazing new 
titles for all ages coming out onto the shelves very 
soon. 
 

The first week of June was National                  
Reconciliation Week. Students were able to learn 
more about reconciliation via our display of           
indigenous resources. In a wonderful collaboration 
with Zena Goodman in our Art Studio, LT4 students 
responded to the display and the theme of              
reconciliation through some amazing artwork.   

webextlink://As%20part%20of%20this%20process,%20
webextlink://3%20Way%20Conference%20appointments
webextlink://3%20Way%20Conference%20appointments
webextlink://%20will%20be%20conducted%20during%20the%20final%20week%20of%20Term%20Two.
webextlink://%20will%20be%20conducted%20during%20the%20final%20week%20of%20Term%20Two.
webextlink://%20will%20be%20conducted%20during%20the%20final%20week%20of%20Term%20Two.
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
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And finally, a word from some of our term 2   
Library Leaders: 
 

Weôve enjoyed being library leaders this term. Itôs 
fun helping everyone out and showing other kids 
where things are. We like making the shelves look 
neat too! 
Weôve learnt how to shelve books and how to     
reorganise the shelves properly! We now know 
where everything goes and how to find things.   

By Emma,  
Caitlin and Angus 

 

Arts in schools 2019 
 

Next term will be a term of creativity and            
excitement at Ringwood Heights as we are running 
our biennial Arts in Schools Program. Students 
from all year levels will participate in Arts activities 
in collaboration with local Artists driven by our   
inquiries for the term. 
 

The staff began their tuning in last Monday where 
they created Mandalas that reflected themselves, 
their values and beliefs.  They will share their     
Artworks and the techniques they learned during the 
whole school Arts day, early in term 2. 

Arts in Schools - Needed! 
 

We will need the following items for the Whole 
School Arts Day next term: 

¶ Wool (any type, any colour) 

¶ Beads (or old necklaces that we can take apart) 

¶ Colourful buttons 

¶ Miniature clothes pegs 

¶ Ribbon 
 

If you have any of these at home and are happy to 
donate them to us, all donations can be placed in the 
box outside Mrs Harvey's room in the Senior   
building. 

Thank you 
 

Positive Education 
 

Two weeks ago the grade twos came to 4B to learn 
more about gratitude. 
 

We watched a few videos about gratitude and     
everything linked to it. They learned about how to 
be more grateful and more thankful words to say 
that demonstrate their feelings. They were very   
focused and they surprised us by how much they 
learned and how much they already knew. 
 

We also taught them more about using their      
manners in many grateful ways. 
 

By Zara Littlepage  
and Isla Thornton  

 

PJ Day Speech 
 

Sarah - Iôm sooo tired! I wish there was a day where 
I could come to school in PJôs! 
 

Noah -  Have no fear PJ day is here!  
 

Sarah - (exaggeration) Finally I can wear PJs to 
school, when is it? 
 

Noah - itôs on Thursday the 27th of June for only a 
gold coin donation. 
 

Sarah - Will there be any activities? 
 

Noah ï Yes! A teddy bear parade at lunch and after 
lunch 2 or 3 grade 6ôers will come and read your 
class a story. 
 

Sarah - All money raised will go towards the Grade 
6 Graduation. 
 

Noah - Remember it is on Thursday the 27th of 
June. 
 

Both - Hope to see there. 
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At Camp 
Coonawarra 
I was grateful 
foréé 

The people 
who made the 
delicious food 
for us and who 
made sure the 
harness was 
safe when we 
did activities.  
Oli M 

The           
opportunity to 
start new 
friendships 
and to spend 
time with 
other friends.  
Marika G-K 

The cabins 
which were 
picked           
generously, and 
the interior was 
amazing. They 
were so nice and 
cosy and they fit 
my style.  
Felix C 

The staff and      
parents who gave up 
their time so that we 
could have a good 
time and the 3 new 
friends I made in 
duty group and free 
time.  
Aliyah O 

The whole           
experience. The 
thing that was the 
most fun was the 
horse riding, the  
flying fox, the  
giant swing and the       
archery. Matt B 

Thank you to  
Mrs Harvey,  
Mr Darby,  
Mr Bennett,  
Mrs Ramage, 
Miss Morgan, 
Bec Evans,  
Kate Callahan, 
Travis Rankin, 
Vanessa Love, 
Pete Tahin for 
helping make 
the camp such a 
success.  

Just being able to 
go to camp and all 
the amazing      
activities, camp 
groups, cabins and 
all the delicious 
food. 
Ebony C-E 

Being with all my 
friends and spending 
all of the week making 
memories. Rupeni B 

The bus drivers who 
were willing to drive      
3 İ hours to camp with 
30-40 kids in the bus.  
Ollie G 

The games outside such 
as twister, beach         
volleyball, ping pong 
and chess. Anjali W 

The archery because I 
learnt new skills and how 
to pull back a new type of 
bow. Mason O 

All the activities, I 
loved the flying fox. 
And my favourite 
food was the cereal 
and the lasagna.  
Patrick D 

The teachers who spent 
a long time organizing it 
which is appreciated. 
Amelia G 

The warm cabins and 
learning new things. 
Zoey M 

The kind staff that 
encouraged us to 
have a go and for the 
night activities we 
had because we could 
have been sent to bed 
to go to sleep but 
instead we got to stay 
up and have loads of 
fun. Sam F 

My favourite       
activity which was 
the flying fox     
because you got to 
glide across the 
lake. Finn W 

The staff that 
helped with every 
activity and the 
parents who came 
along and helped. 
Ben C 

Our cook Jess    
because the     
breakfasts that she 
made were the best 
and the lunches as 
well. Donôt even 
get me started on 
the dinners, they 
were the      
GREATEST     
dinners ever.      
Jacob G 

The night hike, when 
you looked up at the 
stars in the sky it felt 
like a blue sparkly 
blanket. You felt safe. 
Portia A 

The staff because 
when we arrived, they 
were there to greet us 
and show us around. 
Maddy L 
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Division Cross Country 
 

On the 4th of June 2019 Aden, Lila, Hugh, Marika, 
Lucinda, Ebhlin, Gemma, Hamish and Maddy all 
went off to compete at the Yarra Glen Race Course 
for division cross country. Everyone ran their     
hardest. We all gave it a good crack and had a great 
time, a few got really close to making it through to 
the next round. But overall only 1 person made it 
through and that person is Hugh, he placed 12th to 
just make it through.  
 

Congratulations Hugh! 
 

Thanks to all the parents that came along to cheer us 
on, well done everyone that raced! 

By Hamish Klopfer  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

As part of our investigation into What else lives 
here?  the LT2 students are putting on a gallery 
evening to showcase our wonderful thinking and 
research. You are invited to come into our         
transformed classrooms and see what we have 
learnt about plants, animals and habitats. 
 

When:  Thursday 20th June  
  from 5:30pm ï 6:30pm 
 

We will be having a sausage sizzle for a gold coin 
donation per sausage to raise money for a wild life 
cause of the students choosing.  
 

We hope to see you at our gallery evening! 

LT2 students  
and teachers    

 
 
 
 

Bunning BBQ Saturday 22 June 
 

As you would already be aware we 
are having our annual Bunning 
BBQ on Saturday June 22 and we 
would love as much help as we 
could get. 

 

If you havenôt already done so could you please log 
on via Flexibuzz and sign up or alternatively contact 
myself, details below. We really need your help. 
 

Pie Drive 
 

Notices for our annual Pie Drive should 
have gone home late last week, if you 
would like to stock up for the holidays 
please have your forms back by 
Wednesday 19th June. 
 

Special Lunch Day 
 

Please note that Special Lunch day will 
now be happening on Thursday 27 
June. Forms will be going home today 
and if you can have them returned to 
the school with your money by Friday 
21 June. 
 

We will require helpers on the day to 
help distribute the pizza to the kids, if you are   
available please fill out the bottom of the notice. 
 

PC Meeting 
 

Our next Parents Club meeting will be on Monday 
17 June in the staffroom straight after assembly. 
We would love to see you there, our main objective 
for this this meeting will be our BOGAN BINGO 
evening, so jump on board and join in the fun. 
 

How To Contact Parentsô Club 
 

Join our Facebook group for regular reminders of 
upcoming events and fundraising activities:     
 

https://www.facebook.com/
RingwoodHeightsPrimarySchool/   
 

Call Bec Evans, President on 0438 776 548 or 
email: becstruan@bigpond.com 
Or leave a message at the office. 
 
 

Parentsõ Club 

LT2 Inquiry  
gallery   
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Please note that whilst Ringwood Heights PS appreciates the financial support provided by the organisations advertising 
in Heights Happenings, the school does not necessarily endorse any of the products or services advertised.  No             
responsibility is accepted by the school for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them!ò 


